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RECOGNIZE AND
APPRECIATE YOUR WORK
COLLEAGUES

It's great to be recognized for good work and appreciated
for your unique qualities by your manager and your
organization's leaders. But those people may not see all the
good work that goes on, and they don't have the same
insight into the diversity of personal strengths that work
colleagues do.

Employees can play a huge role in motivating each other to
be their best, helping each other deal with challenges, and
making each other feel welcome at work and valued for
who they are. Sometimes a spontaneous thank you or a
heartfelt expression of appreciation from a coworker can
feel more meaningful than being noticed through a formal
recognition program.

Here are some ways to recognize and show your
appreciation for work colleagues:

« Don't take your work colleagues for granted. Get to
know them. Notice what's special about each of them
and how each of them contributes to the work that's
getting done.

« Say it. Say "thank you." Tell someone that vyou
appreciate them. Comment on work well done, a helpful
contribution, or a characteristic of someone that you
appreciate. Think how great those kinds of praise feel
when you get them. Push past your hesitation to
express your thanks and your appreciation of others.

« Be specific. A plain "thank you" on its own doesn't have
as much motivating power as one with specifics. Explain
what you are thanking the person for or what it is about
them that you appreciate.

* Tell them why it matters. Describe the impact the
person's actions or character have made. That might be
in how they've helped a customer, made a difference in
your work, advanced a project, or lifted the mood of
the people around them.

« Make your thanks and appreciation public. Let the
person's manager know that they've done a great job.
Share your thanks and appreciation in a team meeting
or a message to a larger group. That gives others a
chance to add their praise. Just be careful not to make a
shy colleague feel awkward or embarrassed by putting
them in the spotlight.

e Listen. One of the best ways to show your
appreciation for a work colleague is to give
them your full attention when they have
something to say. Put your phone down, turn
away from your work, look at the person, and
listen.

Make meaningful gestures. Spoken words of
thanks aren't the only way to show your
appreciation. You might leave a note on
someone's desk, bring them a cup of coffee,
make them a special treat, invite them to
lunch, or offer to help them with a work task.

Look for opportunities to recognize and
appreciate colleagues who tend to be
overlooked. Some roles at work naturally get
more attention than others. Make a point of
noticing those who work in less visible roles
that are also important to your group's
success and quieter people who don't draw
attention to their contributions.

Source: Morgan, H. (2023, November 30). How to recognize and
show your appreciation for work colleagues (B. Schuette & E.
Morton, Eds.). Raleigh, NC: Workplace Options (WPO).



MANAGING POLITICAL
ANXIETY

Political conflict and change are normal features of life, but
in times of heightened tension and polarization, they can
cause widespread anxiety. The more closely a person's
political stances are tied to their core values and beliefs, the
more they may worry about the consequences of elections
and other political changes. When "your side" loses, it can
feel like the world is going off track in terrible and
permanent ways. You can feel personally threatened in ways

that trigger deep and uncomfortable emotions.

Compounding the emotional effect of political polarization is
the constant access to the news through smartphones and
other technology, often amplified by social media. It can feel
like there's no escape from jarring and disturbing headlines.
This year in particular, political anxiety is being added to
baseline levels of worry that are already elevated by the
effects of the COVID-19 pandemic. For many people, it can
be a toxic emotional combination.

How can you manage your anxiety in times of political
conflict and change while also remaining engaged in positive
ways? After all, civic engagement is the cornerstone of
democracy. The more people are involved in positive ways,
the healthier your society and your communities will be.
Following are some suggestions from mental health experts
about how to stay involved while attending to your own
wellbeing.

Stay informed, but set boundaries on your news

intake.

If you find the news to be emotionally upsetting, set limits
on how much you take in. Set aside a short block of time in
the morning and early evening to catch up on political
developments. Resist the temptation to check the headlines
constantly throughout the day. Turn off nonemergency alerts
from news feeds so they don't constantly grab your attention
and distract you. Limit your exposure to political exchanges
on social media.

Instead of waiting for the news to come to you, do research
on issues that matter to you, looking at well-researched and
reliable sources. In the United States (U.S.), in the fall of
2020, make an extra effort to understand how to vote during
the pandemic—how to register and what your options are
for mail-in or in-person voting. Early voting might be an

option to avoid lines and crowds, for example. If

you are worried about mail delays, find out if your
community is setting up drop boxes for mail-in
ballots. Look at the election pages of your state's
and community's websites to learn about the
different ways to vote and any deadlines. Contact
local election commissioner

your if you have

questions.

If there are delays in tallying final results after the
election, try not to focus on premature and
changing predictions. Give the process time to
come to a conclusion, knowing that in a democracy

it's the result that matters.

Be respectful in conversations about

politics.

In a polarized world, people may sometimes attach
evil motives or negative attributes to those who
disagree with their positions. Accept that people
different their life
experience, their understanding of the world, and

have opinions—based on
their values. Be open to listening to and learning
from the views of others. Share your own views,
and thoughtful
ways. A good way to hear another person and to be

when appropriate, in respectful

heard is to share the life stories that lie behind
their (and your) views and opinions. This gives you



an opportunity to connect at a human level and to
explore the gray areas of difficult subjects, instead of
simply disagreeing based on oversimplified assumptions.
Look for the areas where you agree and the experiences
you have shared, and build from that.

Be mindful of your surroundings, too, when you express
your political views. It's generally not appropriate to
debate political differences at work, for example, or to
force a political conversation on a coworker. Even when
you have an interested listener, be aware of who else is
within range to hear your conversation and who might be
offended or upset by your views. Political discussions
among family members or friends with different views
can also become emotional. Given how difficult it is to
change a person's views, consider whether it's worth
risking important relationships to have those
conversations. It may be better to focus on shared

interests.

If a conversation about politics becomes heated and
unproductive at work or socially, politely step away from
it or change the subject. Resist the temptation to get in
the last word.

Get involved.

One of the most important actions you can take to
maintain a sense of control in a turbulent world is to get
involved. You can try these ideas:

« Find opportunities to volunteer in your community or
for a cause you care deeply about.

« Engage in small acts of kindness to neighbors or
people in need.

. Attend a city council or town hall meeting to listen
and learn about local issues.

« Share your ideas with elected officials and others in
your community.

« Volunteer to help with a political campaign.

« Sign up to help your local election board as a poll
worker.

o Educate yourself on an issue you care about, and find
ways to help organizations that are working to make
a difference in that area.

When you take positive and responsible action, it helps
your community and society at large. It also helps you
overcome feelings of helplessness and powerlessness.

Take a long-term perspective.
One side will win and one will lose in every election,

just as one argument will win and one will lose in
every court case. But each election and court case
are just a step in the longer arc of history. Opposing
forces push in one direction, then another, and
somehow countries, communities, and individuals
get through troubling times. When you find yourself
caught up in anxiety about today's news, think back
to other contentious times and the progress that
has been made from generation to generation.

It's appropriate to be impatient for changes you
think are important and to get involved in pushing
for them. But it's also important to understand that
big changes take time, and that progress rarely
follows a straight and steady line.

Seek calm in your community, mindfulness,

faith, or nature.

Different people have different ways of finding calm
in stressful times. Turn to your circle of supportive
friends, practices like mindfulness and meditation,
or your faith and community. Time in nature can
also help you remove yourself—even if only for a
few moments at a time—from the turbulence that is
causing stress. With a calmer mind, you'll be better
able to engage with the world as it is and find some
peace.

Take care of yourself.

. Take time to enjoy family and friends. This is
important even when you can't be together in
person. Supportive, social connections are key
to maintaining physical and mental health.



« Get enough sleep. Follow a consistent bedtime routine,
and avoid the stimulation of screen time, alcohol, or
caffeine as bedtime approaches.

« Eat a healthy diet. Incorporate plenty of fruits,
vegetables, and whole grains. Include fish, poultry, and
nuts for protein. Avoid packaged foods and foods with
added sugar.

« Be physically active. Include a walk or other activity in
your daily routine. Physical activity is vital to staying
healthy and has an important calming effect.

« Pursue interests and hobbies. Engage in activities that
give you pleasure and absorb your full attention. Take
an online class to learn a new skill or delve deeper into
a lifelong passion.

« Find ways to laugh. Watch a funny movie or TV show.
Spend time with friends who can make you laugh.
Humor is wonderful medicine to counter worries.

« Avoid ineffective and potentially harmful coping
mechanisms. This includes alcohol or substance abuse.

Seek help.

If stress feels overwhelming and anxiety, sadness, anger,
or other emotions make it hard to cope with your daily
routine, seek help. Some emotional challenges are too big
to tackle by yourself. A trusted friend may be able to help
as a sounding board and sympathetic ear. Or you might
benefit from the help of a professional mental health
counselor or therapist. Your employee support program
can help with short-term strategies for coping with
anxiety, and most can help you find a therapist for in-
person, telephonic, or video support sessions.

Source: Morgan, H. (2020, September). Managing political anxiety (C.
Gregg-Meeker, Ed.). Raleigh, NC: Workplace Options.

DIGITAL AWARENESS
FOR PARENTS

The digital world is constantly evolving with new social
media platforms, apps, and devices, and children and teens
are often the first to use them. Some negative things that
may occur include cyberbullying, sexting, posting hateful
messages or content, and participating in negative group
conversations. If your child posts harmful or negative
content online, it may not only harm other children; it can
affect their online reputation, which can have negative
implications for their employment or college admission.
While you may not be able to monitor all of your child's
activities, there are things you can do to prevent
cyberbullying and protect your child from harmful digital
behavior:

« Monitor teens’ social media sites, apps, and
browsing history if you have concerns about
cyberbullying.

« Review or reset your child's phone location
and privacy settings.

e Follow or friend your teen on social media
sites or have another trusted adult do so.

e Stay up to date on the latest apps, social
media platforms, and digital slang used by
children and teens.

e Know vyour child's user names and
passwords for email and social media.

e Establish rules about appropriate digital
behavior, content, and apps.

Digital Monitoring Apps and Software
for Parents

Parents who want to protect their children
from cyberbullying, harmful digital behavior,
and exposure to adult content can use parental
control and monitoring software to help them
set up systems that are less invasive to their
children. There are free software options and
apps available to help parents restrict content,
block domains, or view their children's online
activities, including social media, without
looking at their child's device every day. Most
of the free software options provide some
features for free, but charge for more robust
insight. A parent should consider a child's age,
device use, and digital behavior when selecting
software—what is suitable to restrict for a 10-
year-old may not be useful for a teenager.

Source: U.S. Department of Health and Human Services,
Stopbullying.gov. (Reviewed 2021, August 17). Digital awareness
for parents. Retrieved April 30, 2024, from
https://www.stopbullying.gov



